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Friday 15th November 2024 

Dear Parents, 

 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Arla 

Year 1: Olivia 

Year 2: Oliver 

Year 3: Dan 

Year 4: Hugo 

Year 5: Daniel 

Year 6: Hannah 

Well done to you all! 

 

Musical Success! 

Both Noah Gallagher-Zitnik and Charlie Pilkington were presented with their Copper Music Medals 

(guitar) in Celebration Worship this morning. Well done boys and thank you to Mr Wadsworth who 

teaches the children to play the guitar each week. 

 

There will be no Celebration Worship next Friday 22nd November due to School Council elections. 

Any birthday celebrations for next week will be carried over to the 29th November. Thank you. 

 

Remembrance Day 

Our whole school beautifully observed the two-minute silence today, in 

remembrance of all those who fought so bravely for us all. We once again 

held this in the hall, which always creates a wonderful atmosphere. Thank 

you to Oliver R. in Y6 who played ‘The Last Post’ perfectly.  It was unique and 

very special to have this played by a pupil. Thank you to Mr Ogden for 

helping Oliver to prepare for this special moment of reflection. 

 

 

 

Children in Need 

Thank you so much for all the donations received today which we will 

send to Children in Need.  We will only send the total to Children in Need 

on Tuesday if anyone has any money still to collect – please just hand 

into the office on Monday.  I will let you know the total donated next 

week. 

 

 

 

Our next PTFA event will be the school Christmas Fair on Saturday 30th November 

11am-1pm. There will be a non-uniform day on Friday 29th November in 

exchange for donations of bottles and chocolate for the bottle and chocolate 

tombola.  Thank you for your support. 
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Anti-bullying Week 

Thank you for all the generous donations to support Odd Socks Day as part 

of Anti-Bullying Week. A fantastic £119 was sent to the Anti-Bullying Alliance 

to support the vital work this charity does. We have our own anti-bullying 

code in school to help us understand what bullying is and know what to 

do:  

 
 

School Council Elections in Parliament Week 

Next week it will be Parliament Week. As part of our learning about the British 

Value of Democracy, we will hold elections for our new School Council and 

I hope that many children will aspire to run.  The guidelines are; all children 

except current school councillors from Year 1-Year 5 may run for school 

council, this means that current school councillors will not be able to run for election again this year, 

but can try again next.  However, all children in Year 6, including current school councillors, may 

run for election.  Those children who wish to run should give their name to their teacher on Monday 

18th November, so that ballot papers can be prepared. They will then give a speech to their class 

on Friday 22nd November about why they would like to be considered as a class representative. 

Voting will take place on the Friday morning and the children with the most votes will be presented 

with their badges in worship the following week. Please note there will be no Celebration Worship 

on Friday 22nd November as the hall will be set up as a polling station. 

 

School Meals 

We have now completed the 3-week rota of the new menu that commenced on 28th October.  I 

hope your child has enjoyed the new meals.  Please note that all amendments to choices sent 

through to Miss Croft or mentioned by your child at the lunch hatch to Mrs Bradley have been 

updated and no further changes can now be made.  If your child currently brings a packed lunch 

into school and would like to try a school meal or change to school meals, please email Miss Croft 

a.croft@euxton.lancs.sch.uk – school meals continue to be delicious and good value for money at 

£2.70 per day for junior children (free for YR-Y2 and children in receipt of FSM). Thank you. 

 

Whole School Panto 

We are all going to Blackburn for our annual panto trip on 10th December – oh yes we are!  If you 

still need to pay for this via ParentPay please do so as soon as possible. Thank you! 

      

Online Safety 

Please see attached this week’s online safety poster with top tips to encourage children to 

choose respect. 

 

Job Opportunity at SRSCC (the building near the school crossing) 

Please see attached job advert with school hours of 9-3pm. 

 

Euxton Library 

A message from Kath at Euxton library: Any child that comes to Euxton Library between now and 

the end of November and joins the library will be entered into a draw to win a £10 Book Token. 

Please also let Kath know that your child attend’s Euxton CE Primary School. Good Luck! 
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PTFA Fab Bricks Keyring Orders 

Please see the attached flyer for more details of this.  Forms will come home on Monday for orders 

to be made.  Simply complete the order form and pop it in a named envelope with the correct 

cash - £3.25 per keyring (no limit on how many you order) by the deadline of Friday 29th October. 

For each keyring bought, our PTFA will receive £1.00 – a great way to raise funds and such lovely 

keyrings. The orders will come back into school and will be distributed home before end of term. 

 

Euxton Parish Church Events - 

 

 

 

 

 



Admissions – Primary and Secondary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  The closing date for 

primary school applications is Primary (Reception in Sept 2025) – Wednesday 15 January 2025. 

                                                            

School Badges! 

School are celebrating the achievement of three awards!  

 

 

 

 

We have been awarded the Bronze Rail Safety award for educating 

young people about rail safety and keeping them safe. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also received the GOLD school games award for our 

commitment to the development of competition across school and into 

the community. Thank you to our PE lead Mr Westwell for co-ordinating 

competitions and games and to all staff and parents who accompany 

the children and enable them to take part. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have recently been awarded the Lancashire Equality Mark – 

Religion and Belief Equality Badge. During the accreditation visit, 

Zainab Syed (Consultancy Support Teacher) was impressed with the 

way the whole school works together to promote Religion and Belief, 

how committed school is to Equality and how it is embedded across 

the curriculum. Thank you to Ms. Lucas for preparing and leading this 

initiative and to school council who spoke so confidently with Zainab 

about faith and equality.   

 

 

 

Lots to celebrate! 

 

Wishing you all a great weekend. 

 

Best wishes,  

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 
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